[bookmark: _GoBack]Hi, I’m Scot Lahrmer, Amberley Village Manager.  

As circumstances surrounding the coronavirus unfold, the Village is responding to this challenge the way we always do, with leadership and commitment to keeping the Village safe.  Plans have been underway in recent weeks to enable us to adhere to the stay at home order by Governor DeWine effective Monday night, March 23.

I want to assure residents that, even with the Municipal Building closed for safety measures, Village personnel remain hard at work.  We understand the importance of maintaining continuity in essential services, including Police, Fire and EMS. As you know, Amberley Village is unique in that our Maintenance staff doubles as firefighters and in order to ensure the critical services of our first responders, Maintenance personnel will shift their focus to these necessary roles. Regular Maintenance services such as brush pick up, street repair, storm water work, etc. will be suspended, as those personnel will be shifted to different hours to ensure we have additional fire personnel around-the-clock. 

Our Administrative staff has been equipped for working remotely and has begun working from home to ensure their critical support for our first responders is uninterrupted while still in compliance with the Governor’s orders.    

We have also coordinated closely with the City of Reading to ensure EMS delivery is seamless during this time of crisis.  The Village also has assurances from Rumpke that refuse and recycling services will continue as scheduled.  

I want to assure you that I am in contact with Amberley Village Council, your elected officials, making them aware of our situation and they certainly understand the hardships this shelter in place order creates. But our foremost focus is on the safety of our residents. 

If you aren’t familiar with the stay at home order, I encourage you to view it from our website or by visiting www.coronavirus.ohio.gov. 

Police Fire Chief Wallace and I have been proactively involved with the Hamilton County Emergency Management Agency, County Board of Health and County Commissioner’s briefings along with other organizations that are collaborating and providing information. 

Even though we will be working differently over the coming weeks, we want you to know you can still contact us, as in the past.  Please feel free to reach out via phone, email, US mail or our online E-Gov communication system. 

If you have questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out to the Village. Our website provides contacts for Village staff, me, as well as Village council so please let us know.  

From all of us at Amberley Village, stay safe, healthy and informed.  Our coordinated efforts will bring us all back together safely and soon.

Thank you. 

